MUSWELLBROOK HIGH SCHOOL

King Street, Muswellbrook NSW 2333

Rel. Principal Mr Neal Reed B.Ed M.A Int. Rel.

Muswellbrook High School 2021 Athletics Carnival

Dear Parents and Students,

The Muswellbrook High School Athletics carnival is to be held on Wednesday, 5" May, 2021, at
Weeraman Field, Muswellbrook between 8:50am — 3:20pm. Students that catch a school bus to
school will be getting dropped off and picked up at Weeraman Field. Can students who normally walk
or get dropped off to school please go straight to Weeraman Field, no one will be at school. Parents
and spectators are welcome to attend and support their children.

Events will include all track events from 100m through to 1500m as well as the field events High Jump,
Long Jump, Javelin, Shot Put, Discus and Triple Jump. All students have been practicing the events in
PE classes so they should be able to participate in all events. Students wishing to compete in the Upper
Hunter Zone carnival in 3000m and Hurdles need to give their official times/distances to Miss Collison
prior to the school carnival.

Students will receive 5 merit points for attending and 1 point for their house every time they enter an
event on the day as well as extra points if they place in the top 5 in an event. Only the top 2 placed
students in each event will qualify to compete at the Zone Athletics Carnival.

Students are requested to arrive at Weeraman Field by 8.50am for roll marking in their year groups.
Rolls will be marked at the completion of the carnival (approximately 3:00pm).

At 3:20pm students who are catching a bus will be picked up from the carnival and all remaining
students will be dismissed from Weeraman Field. If you wish to pick your child up from Weeraman
Field before the completion of the carnival, please see Miss Collison.

Students need to wear their house colours or school sports uniform. They are also advised to bring a
hat and sunscreen. A prize will be awarded to the best dressed Senior (Yr 11 and 12) and Junior (Year
7-10) so encourage your child to wear their house colours with pride.

The MHS PDHPE faculty will be operating a canteen service on the day which will include soft drinks,
water, hot food, fruit and more, although, students can bring their own or additional food and drink,
however, no food from takeaway venues can be taken or dropped off to the event.

If you require further details on the arrangements for the day, please contact the school on 02
65431033.

Yours sincerely,

Hollie Collison Rebecca Hill Neal Reed
Carnival Coordinator Head Teacher PDHPE Principal

Deputy Principal Mrs Christine Fairweather B.Tch BEd  Deputy Principal Mr Daniel O’Hara BTech Hons
Deputy Principal Miss Ingrid Seck BA DipEd

Telephone (02) 6543 1033  Fax (02) 6543 3927  Email muswellbro-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
P.O. Box 198 Muswellbrook NSW 2333

“Striving for excellence in a school that cares”
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